CEPP Minutes

November 8, 2006

In attendance: Beau Breslin (Chair), Jon Brestoff, Deb Hall, Matthew Hockenos, Pat Hilleren, Dan Nathan, Kyle Nichols (scribe), Pat Oles, and Muriel Poston.

I. The minutes for the October 25, 2006 meeting were approved

II. CEPP had a brief discussion about the language in the first sentence of the Interdisciplinary tenure track line motion.  We agreed that the language in the amended motion more appropriately reflects CEPP’s role.

III. Michael Ennis-McMillan joined CEPP to discuss how the Offices of the Dean of Studies and Student Academic Services are functioning.  After discussing the roles of each office and the current level of collaboration between the two offices, CEPP agrees that the collaborative language in the Faculty Handbook accurately reflects the current interaction between the two offices.  

CEPP was reminded that the DOS restructuring is going to be reviewed after two years.

IV. CEPP devoted the remainder of the meeting discussing the Writing Task Force (WTF) Recommendations and how to craft a proposal.  A constructive dialogue ensued, during which CEPP carefully considered and debated the many intellectual, procedural, resource-based, and programmatic aspects of such a proposal. Among the topics covered were:
· How should the plan be implemented?  5 years?

· Should there be a second writing requirement?

· How will writing be assessed at the department level?

· How do we define a culture of writing using appropriate metrics?

· What appropriate metrics of writing quality?

At the end of the meeting CEPP agreed that the WTF recommendations should be reorganized under the sub-headings of Institution, Department, and Faculty.  In addition each should have an associated timeline for implementation.
